
Minutes of the Twentieth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th March 2015 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.

Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Keates and Kilby; SBCllr McCracken;

                  1 member of the public.
Apologies:  Cllr Ricketts.
189.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
        Cllr James declared an interest in planning application S/15/0371, as the applicant. 
The meeting was taken into Recess and PC were advised that, following the Clerk’s request to SBC, some patching had been carried out in Kingsdown Lane, RCD had reinstated banks, concern expressed on S/15/0345 and apparent planning breach, car dumped on Turnpike Road had been moved to pavement. 
190.  TADPOLE  GARDEN  VILLAGE
         The Clerk reported that the arranged attendance by Andrew New, Preim director, and the new 

         Community Mobiliser, had been cancelled by Sarah Foster who was arranging a separate meeting 

         with PC representatives and SBCllrs.  This was provisionally 27th March and details were awaited.
191.  MINUTES  OF  THE  EIGHTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Boyd, seconded by Cllr Ainscow, all agreed, that they be accepted as a 

         true record.
192.    MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Bus services – funding was still to be agreed.
b) Street lights – some still not repaired.
c) Redhouse Residents Association – committee meeting held; 9 members - Cllr Kilby was Vice-Chair and Cllr James on the committee; agm provisionally arranged for 26th March.
d) Recreation Ground dog fouling – message added to Broadcast Blunsdon Facebook page; Cllr Ainscow reported there had been no one exercising dogs there during school half term.  Clerk to issue information slips to dog walkers on following morning.
e) Redhouse community litter pick – no feedback.
f) Recreation Ground – gravel had been left by contractors working at the school and had now been removed.
g) S/15/0188 – in view of information provided Cllrs agreed to raise no objections.
h) Surgery car parking – ongoing with further emails from residents querying need.

i) North Swindon Fun Day – Cllrs agreed to support with grant of £100.
j) Speedwatch – Lady Lane check results: 228 vehicles counted -
12 vehicles doing 37mph or greater with 4 of these doing between 40mph and 44mph, 
11 vehicles doing between 34mph and 36mph, all the rest 33mph or less.
k) Village Hall – location of leak still being sought, second quote awaited for sound system.  Redhouse Community Centre may need system and hearing loop.

l) Recreation Ground – Cllr Jankinson reported on IOG inspection, report awaited but verbal advice was that problems could be resolved without too much expenditure.  Decision on cuts/works during cricket season to be deferred pending receipt of report.

m) Village Magazine – North East Locality had agreed grant of £500 to assist with printing costs.

n) RCD – contrary to previous advice, grass seeding would be carried out when appropriate.

o) Dangerous driving in Redhouse – PC Mark Simpson would monitor.
193.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            S/15/0017:  Erection of a composting toilet      at:
            EDSN         St Andrew’s Church, Tadpole Lane, Blunsdon St Andrew.
            S/15/0034:  Erection of a single storey side extension   at:

            JROD          St Andrews, 8 Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.

            Both permitted, with conditions.

            S/15/0054:  Certificate of lawfulness (proposed) for the  erection of a single storey rear 

            JROD          extension    at:
                               69 Pennine Way, Ash Brake, Swindon.
             Granted, therefore planning consent not required.

194.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/0056:  Erection of 1 dwelling and associated works         at:

           HC              Land adjoining 7 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.
           Cllrs agreed to support in accordance with previous application for this site.

           S/15/0194:  Erection of a conservatory   at:

           JABU         Plot 36 (Persimmon Homes Wessex), Abbey Stadium, Lady Lane.

           Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object. 
           S/15/0155:  Erection of 61 dwellings with provision of open space allotments and associated works 

           RA              – reserved matters from previous permission S/13/1223    at:

                              Land at and to the rear of 99 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.

           Cllrs agreed to support but comment that whilst the re-siting of the play area is welcomed, 

           equipment for a wider age range should be installed.
            S/15/0278:  Erection of two storey side and rear extension and a single storey rear extension   at:

            SASM         Hunts Hill Cottage, Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.

            Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

            S/15/0015:  Erection of single/two storey rear and two storey front extensions, construction 

            JROD         of basement and car port, and single storey extension to existing garage    at:

                               Combe Rise, Broadbush, Blunsdon          REVISED PLANS
           Cllrs agreed to comment that removal of the previously proposed garage now made the application 
            acceptable, subject to private domestic residential use only.

            S/15/0345:  Temporary change of use of land for 5 years from agriculture to land for siting of 22 

            RM             storage containers      at:

                               Fairview, Kingsdown Lane, Blunsdon.

            Cllrs agreed to strongly oppose as development would not be in keeping with street scene or open 
            rural aspect of location;  narrow lane  not suitable for  number of additional vehicle movements that 
            such use could generate.
            S/15/0371:  Erection of a conservatory to rear    at:

            SASM         12 Truscott Avenue, Redhouse.

            Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.         
                 OTHER PLANNING MATTERS
a) S/OUT/14/1304 – Turley Associates had enquired what could be done to secure PC’s support of development proposals.  Cllrs agreed there was nothing to change views of opposition.
b) Conservation Area Consent – Janet Busby, SBC Planning Officer, had emailed to explain that CAC had been replaced by need for planning consent for demolition in a Conservation Area, though there were some exclusions.
c) SBC Consultation on Low Carbon Local Development Orders – Cllrs were opposed to granting order, all such applications should be subject to planning consent.
d) Tadpole Garden Village – Preim had contacted the Clerk regarding provision of dog waste bins, Cllrs agreed this should be part of their maintenance provisions.

e) SBC Planning Committee  -  Cllr Jankinson had attended recent meeting to speak against outline application S/14/0080 for Abbey Farm.  He reported that he and the PC were the subject of unfounded criticism from SBCllr Tomlinson.  He had subsequently written to Cttee chairman SBCllr Colin Lovell with concerns but no response to date.
195.     FINANCE
            Cllr Ainscow proposed, all agreed, that receipts 110 to 115 totaling £9,751.25 and payments 217 to
            232 totaling £7,432.34 be approved.
a)  Pensions   Cllrs considered Clerk’s report requirments of automatic enrolment.  It was unanimously agreed to offer all employees the Wiltshire Pension Fund.  Clerk to arrange.

196.    CORRESPONDENCE

Received to  2nd March:
a) SBC – Members Bulletin issues 751 and 752.

b) Life Cycle UK – offer of free bike stands.

c) Blue Cross – pet bereavement support service.

d) MF Smith – increase in Village Hall cleaning charge.

e) Emails:  Brian Watts re litter in play areas;

              SBCllr Weisinger – Locality grant of £500 towards Village Magazine printing;

              SBCllr McCracken – update on footpath works;

              SBCllr McCracken – Butterflies Children’s Centre Spring Fayre 8th April;

               Haydon Wick PC – copy of joint letter sent to SBC re Turnpike junction signage.
Received to 16th March:
a)  SBC - Members Bulletin issues 753 and 754.

b) Local Councils Update – legislation.

c) The Clerk magazine March issue.

d) Grant Thornton – annual audit.

e) SBC – annual rate demands for Village Hall (nil due to small business relief and Pavilion  

       (£504).

f) Emails:  Hills – Chapel Farm Liaison Cttee meeting , following site tour, 14th April;

              SBC – Kingsdown Lane temporary repairs;

              Sue Wilkins re possible surgery parking;

              Patrick Weir, SBC – Redhouse Community Centre lease update;

              Hills – price increase;

              WALC(SAC) – agenda for 19th March, minutes 15th January; minutes Borough/Parish 

                   Consultation meeting 12th February;

               SBC Cabinet agenda for 18th March;

               Lucy Sturgess – request to display wreath at St Leonard’s lych gate; 

               SBCllr MCCracken – copy email re Bios Van bi-weekly North Swindon visits;

               Sarah Foster – notice of Tadpole Lane road closure on 23rd March for resurfacing;

               SBC – notice of Front Lane road closure wef 1st April for resurfacing.

197.   COMMITTEE  REPORTS  
a) Police NTG meeting – on arrival for meeting on 11th March, some attendees, including Cllr Compton, had been sent away as apparently the meeting had ended.  It had not, and an email was later sent to apologise for misunderstanding.
b) Play Areas – Cllrs Jankinson and Herron and the Clerk had visited all 10 sites with SBC officers: 4 in reasonable condition, 6 required remedial works. Information on funds to be transferred awaited. Cllrs agreed to proceed.
c) Neighbourhood Plan – Team to give brief presentation to PC and date to be arranged. Policies had been formed , together with actions for PC to employ. 
d) Village Hall -  James Gough had given date of 18th March to carry out roofing works;  painting of replastered areas could then be arranged
198.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Jankinson suggested note to residents from PCSO Juliet Evans had improved Ermin Street parking problems.
b) SBCllr McCracken reported that Butterflies Children’s Centre’s Spring Fayre would be held on 8th April; details to be added to PC website.
c) SBCllr McCracken advised that North Swindon Baptist Church was not part of Swindon Churches Together.
d) SBCllr McCracken queried provision of allotments.  Clerk to contact SBC regarding status of Diamond Jubilee Park part of which PC had previously considered as suitable for allotments.
e) Cllr James pointed out that safe Tadpole Lane crossing would be vital once school was open.  SBCllr McCracken requested traffic figures.
f) Cllr Compton had received complaint that there was an abundance of ivy on trees opposite Ivy Lane properties.
g) Cllr Ainscow reported Churchill Avenue grit bin was damaged. Clerk to contact SBC.

h) Cllr Jankinson reported that response to Local Hero scheme was disappointing.
199.   SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 13th April, 7.30pm, at Blunsdon 
         Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                Chairman, 13th April 2015

